
Pool Commission Meeting 
November 18, 2020 

 
In attendance: Jonathan Miller, Terry Irving, Carla Cole, Nick Zaneto, Dan Hirsch, Jeremy 
Campbell, Jen Azzara, Elvia Hajar 
 
Sunshine Law Read: October minutes read by Carla, seconded by Elvia.   
 
Reports: 
 
Permanent surveillance system being installed, view entrance way. Considering connected to 
police department.  New membership software is expected to be rolled out smoothly, but 
commission has concerns with it.  Possible for members to upload their own photos for 
identification cards.   
 
Discussed what outside groups (MEY, Scarlet knights, etc) use the 50 meter lanes, generating 
15k a season.  Commission agreed it’s important to keep a 50 meter lane with the new 
reconfiguration of the pool.  Although those rentals are not guaranteed.  Will send a survey out 
to members this year, get a read of what the members are interested in.   
 
Pool Management: 
 
Pool has been closed, pool was drained properly, ready for next summer.  Nick does not have 
any items for the pool that need to be addressed at this time.  With the exception of repairing 
the concrete work that has not been completed in over two years by DPW.  
 
Swim Team: 
 
N/A 
 
Unfinished/New Business: 
 
Need to explore how Covid will impact 2021 season.  Nick connected with Cranford pool, which 
opened 2020 season, Jon will speak with Clark pool staff, will use their information to help with 
a safe opening for 2021. 
 
Commission reviews drafts of survey for members and how to collect input and ideas from 
members.  Still determining how the survey will be distributed by Becky and Jay.  Discussed 
how different questions/aspects to include in the survey through Survey Monkey.  Will be 
revised and passed along to Commission. Carla suggested added a stage area to bring new 
opportunities for pool patrons (bands, movie nights, dj, art district events, etc.)  
 
 
 



Snack Bar:  
 
Snack bar was deeply cleaned by Jeremy.  Fred has winterized snack bar as well.  When 
everything was moved out, there has been water damage on the concrete walls and floors.  
Rick was not concerned.  Jeremy feels the snack bar now is in good shape.  Snack bar could use 
a new hot water heater if the pool undergoes a renovation.  Jeremy also expressed concern 
over the potential of a leaky roof and the longevity of it.  A leak and outlet still need to be 
repaired before 2021 season.   
 
Activities: 
 
N/A 
 
Motion to Adjourn; Terry, seconded by Alvia      Next Meeting: December 16, 2020 at 8pm 


